

September Highlights

Twenty-nine Waterways members gathered at the Chartiers Country Club for the September 14, 2011 luncheon meeting.  
Coast Guard News

LCDR John Dittmar reported on the following:

· An updated Marine Events/Closure report was provided to attendees.  These reports are provided to industry for an opportunity to communicate any potential operational impact resulting from Coast Guard closures or partial closures of the waterways.

· The Barge Breakaway Seminar is scheduled for September 29th and the Coast Guard is looking forward to participating in this important seminar.

· The 2012 Joint Conference of Harbor Safety Committees and Area Maritime Security Committees will be held in Pittsburgh.  The Coast Guard is working closely with the Waterways Association of Pittsburgh in the planning of this event.  For information on Sponsorship, exhibits or further details please contact Mike Somales, General Manager, CONSOL Energy River Operation and WAP President; mikesomales@consolenergy.com or Event Chair Ms. Mary Ann Bucci, Port of Pittsburgh; mary_ann@port.pittsburgh.pa.us.
Army Corps of Engineers
Dave Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)  Don Fogel provided to Waterways Association membership the attached overview of the major maintenance strategy for the next few years as impacted by reduced budgets and regional implementation of Asset Management in FY13.
National Weather Service
Bill Drzal provided the attached report. (See Attach1
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
David McQuiston provided the following:
· Eighth Annual Waterways Symposium and WCI Annual Meeting will take place October 20-21, 2011 and will be preceded by WCI's Annual Meeting on October 19, 2011, at the Omni William Penn Hotel in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.
· The 2010 Port Security Grant Funds were released.  Cooperative agreement will be released in a couple of weeks.

· The Ohio Watershed Celebration will be held next Thursday, September 22, 2011 on the Gateway Clipper Fleet.  This free event’s theme is “History of the River”.
Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff provided the following:

· During the most recent high water event, many contact change requests were made.  It has been decided that twice a year an email request will be made to companies for updated contact information.
· Subchapter M public meetings have been scheduled at four different locations.  It is vital that companies provide comment to these new regulations.
· The Annual Barge Breakaway Seminar is scheduled for Thursday, September 29th at Chartiers Country Club and will have a managerial focus.

Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston provided the following report:
· In the recent job speech presented by President Obama, mention of the inland waterways infrastructure improvements was included.  The Capital Development Plan to replenish the Inland Waterways Trust Fund continues to be ignored by the current administration.

· The Senate has moved on the Energy & Water Development appropriations of $4.8 billion. This provides funding of the Army Corp of Engineers civil works programs for construction, rehabilitation, operation and maintenance
· Internal audits of the Olmstead project has highlighted a significant cost over-runs.  Therefore, completion cost and date will likely be changed and will affect future funds that will be available for maintenance projects in the Pittsburgh area.
Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton has provided the following report:

· Everything is on track with the October 25th “Who Works the Rivers” event. At this point we have confirmation for 46 student attendees, and a possible 25 additional students.  

· We continue to ask for support from the members of the Waterways Association. We are looking for members to speak and/or bring displays from their various companies/organizations to the event. The event runs from 8 a.m. until 12 noon on Oct. 25th.  

October Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for October 12th at the Galley (203 – 2nd Street) in Marietta, Ohio. This will be a joint meeting between the Pittsburgh and Huntington Districts.  Cost of the luncheon is $25 for members and $20 for all government employees.  All checks should be made payable to the Huntington District Waterways Association and should be paid on-site.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by Monday, October 3, 2011 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.

Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

The Gallery
October 12, 2011

Buffet Menu:

Spring Salad

Chicken Marsala and Roast Sirloin


Roasted Red Skin Potatoes


Vegetable Medley


Apple and Peach Pie


Water, Iced Tea, Hot Tea or Coffee

Cost:
$25/per person/Member


$20/per governmental employee
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Monday, October 3, 2011 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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